
 
  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
I hope this newsletter finds you and your families well.  
 
It was lovely to see some of you at Mass, to celebrate beginning of a new school 
year and St. Teresaõs Feast Day, on Wednesday.  I am sure that those of you that 
were there would agree that it was absolutely lovely and th e singing was amazing.  
Several parishioners commented on how wonderful the children were and I must 
admit I felt very proud!  
 
Last week Y6 had the most amazing five day residential trip to Aylmerton Field 
Study Centre in North Norfolk.  I have to say I thoroughly enjoyed their company.  
They were such wonderful ambassadors for the school and their behaviour and 
attitudes were com mented on by many ð and always in a positive way.  I hope that, 
like the staff that accompanied them, they have taken away many happy memories 
from the trip, as well as lots of new knowledge and a greater understanding of 
coastal erosion.  Sadly, it will b e my last residential but I have a strange feeling that 
I might find myself passing Blakeney Point this time next year ð and who knows who 
I might bump in to!  I know the parents of Y6 will want to join me in saying thank 
you to the staff that gave up thei r time to accompany the children on the trip 
(although I know that many of you have done so already).  Without their kindness 
and goodwill we wouldnõt be able to take children on residential trips, so a huge 
thank you to Miss Spratt, Mrs Reid and Mr Smith who came along this year.  
 
I am sure that your children will have told you all about Bishop Alanõs visit to the 
school last week.  I (along with everyone who was at Aylmerton) was very sorry to 
miss it but I understand that the Bishop was very impressed wi th the children who 
asked and answered questions showing a great knowledge and understanding of our 
faith.  Thank you ð and well done to everyone for making such a great impression.  
Thank you especially to Miss Hilton who took the lead and made all the 
arrangements. 
 
Thank you to everyone who supported our Macmillan Coffee Morning today.  I am 
not sure how much money we raised for this very worthwhile cause but as soon as 
the money is all counted we will put it on the app.  A massive thank you to Mrs 
Herron who, once again, organised the event and spent the day running around 
making pots of tea and coffee - ably assisted by her amazing troop of Y5 waiters and 
waitresses.   
 
Well done to Reception for best attendance  this week .  We had no merit assembly 
today due to the Macmillan coffee morning , so 3PR tokens will be rolled over and 
added to next week sõ total. 
 

Wishing you a lovely weekend.  Whatever you have planned, enjoy . 
 

Mrs Kelly  
 

St. Teresaõs Catholic Primary School 
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1st Half Autumn  Term 2023 ð Friday 6th October 2023 

Term Dates  
Academic Year 2023 ð 2024 

 
October Half Term 2023:  
Break up: Fri 20th October  
Return on:  Tues 31st October 
Mon 30th  Oct is a non-pupil day  
 
 

Christmas Holidays 2023 -24 
Break up: Weds 20th Dec 
Return on:  Thurs 4th January 
 

 

February Half Term 2024:  
Break up: Fri 16 th February  
Return on:  Mon 26th February 
 

 

Easter Holidays 2024 : 
Break up: Thurs 28th March 
Return on:  Mon 15th April  
 

Monday 6th  May is a Bank Holiday  
 
 

May Half Term 2024:  
Break up: Fri 24th May  
Return on:  Mon 3rd June 
 

 

Summer Holidays 2024:  
Break up:  Fri 19th July  
Mon 22nd July is a non-pupil day  
Tues 23rd July is a non-pupil day  

 
 

 

School Meals 
 

The menu for the following 
week will be sent out via the 
school app and published on 
the website each Friday.  

 

Breakfast Club  
 

Breakfast Club starts at 
8.00am.  Food will be served 
until 8.20am only.  Children 
will be escorted to class at 

8.40am. 

Remember to check 
the app and website 

for useful 
information, letters 

and dates! 
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ability, but instead teach them to sit with those sitting 
alone.  Teach them to be kind.  Teach them to offer 

help.  Teach them to be a friend to the lonely.  Teach 
them to encourage others.  Teach them to think about 

other people.  Teach them to share.  Teach them to 
look for the good.   

This is how they will change the world. 

Dates ð Trips / Events etc. 
 

13th October 
Y4 to Fingringhoe Wick  
 

18th October at 10.30am 
Tours for prospective families  
 

19th October 
School photographs ð donõt forget 
your jumpers / cardigans!  
 

20th October ð FOST non uniform 
day. 
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Virtues to Live By  
 

Our current virtue  is CITIZENSHIP 
 

Love of Learning:  
 

A citizen is a member of a community. You want to play your part within your school, workplace or 
neighbourhood. You are committed to finding ways to help your community, seeing each person in your 

community as your neighbour. You put solidarity into action.  
 

òDo not forget to do good and to help one another, because these are the sacrifices that please God.ó 

(Hebrews 13:14; 16) 

Attendance Data:  
 

94% and below    94 ð 97% 97% and above 
 

 Last week % This week % 

Reception 97.00 99.67  

Year 1 91.67 94.67 

Year 2 100 97.59 

Year 3 93.87 95.81 

Year 4 95.63 98.13 

Year 5 99.06 99.06 

Year 6 Aylmerton  93.64 
 
 

  

Whole School total:  96.31  96.91  

 
Well done Reception for highest attendance this week. 

3PR Parking 
 
 

Year Group  % of pupils that collected 
a token last  week  

% of pupils that collected 
a token this  week  

Rec 75.33  
Tokens collected this week 

will be rolled over and 
added to next weeksõ 

totals.  

1 68 

2 73.1 

3 76.77  

4 74.38 

5 71.25 

6 N/A ð Residential Visit  

 

 

Rosary Club 
 

Mrs Gill will be running Rosary Club in the Year 4 classroom at 12pm each Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday in October. 
 
All KS2 children are welcome and if they want to, can bring along their own Rosary 
beads. 

 



 
  

Individual School Photogra phs 
 

Please note that the photographer will be in school on Thursday 19 th October to take 
individual photographs of the children.  Please can you ensure that your child has their 
jumper / cardigan in school on that day.   

Siblings will be photographed together during the day as a matter of course.  If you have older / younger 
siblings not at St. Teresaõs and you would like them included in a photograph with your child, the 
photographer will be available from 8.00am in the M usic and Media room.  
Please note that it is not possible to photograph cousins / friends etc. together due to time constraints.  

 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR PARENTS OF YEAR 6 PUPILS 
 

Please see the information below from Essex County Council regarding secondary school applications: 
 
As you may be aware, the new secondary school admission round opened on Tuesday, 12 September 
2023, for parents of current Year 6 children to apply for a secondary school (Year 7) place for 
September 2024. 
 
The statutory nat ional closing date for applications is 31 October 2023 . 
 
Applications can be made online via www.essex.gov.uk/admissions. 99% of parents in Essex applied 
online last year.  
 
All of the application information is available on the website above.  
 
The website also has a copy of the Secondary Education in Essex 2024-25 booklet which contains details 
of all secondary school admission policies.  

 

Harvest Festival  
 
Year 1 are collecting donations for the 
foodbank. As you know, many families are 
struggling at the moment and many more 
families are visiting the foodbank. As part of 
our Harvest Festival, we would like to collect 
donations so that we can do what we can to 
help. If you would like to donate, please come 
to the main office and put your donations in 
the boxes under our 'Harvest Display'. Please 
see the attached poster for suggested items to 
donate.  
 
You are, of course, most welcome to donate 
no matter what class your child is in.  Please 
leave items in the boxes outside the office.  
 
Thank you in advance for your support with 
this.  
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SumDog East of England competition  
 
The SumDog East of England maths competition is fast approaching! From Friday 
13th October to Thursday 19th October, the children need to log on to SumDog and 
answer as many correct  answers as they can by themselves when playing the 
SumDog games. There will be a total of 1000 questions to answer! The questions are 
tailored to your child's level and academic year group.   
Each child then enters a leadership board and the class (out of all the classes entered) with the most 
amount of correct answers, wins a prize! There are also certificates for the children in the top ten out 
of all of the individual children.   
 

So, are you ready? Let's get practising our mathematical fluency on those SumDog games and begin the 
competition next Fr iday!   Miss Spratt 
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